
  Memo 

 

To: All staff and physicians 

From: Maura McKinnon, Chief Human Resource Officer 

Date: May 20, 2021 

Re: Suspension of all classroom-based Learning at Horizon’s Dr. Everett Chalmers 
Regional Hospital Campus 

Effective immediately, delivery of all classroom-based learning programs is 

suspended at Horizon’s Dr. Everett Chalmers Regional Hospital (DECRH) Campus 
which includes the Stan Cassidy Centre for Rehabilitation, Veterans Health Unit and 

the Pavilion.  

 

Classroom-based learning includes programs arranged and delivered by the 

Workforce Development team as well as programs arranged at the departmental 

level.  

 

CaRES orientation and nursing orientation will continue to be delivered through e-

learning. Delivery of French Language training, NVCI, BLS and all classroom-based 

clinical programs is suspended until further notice.   

 

MLD leadership programs will continue including MLD webinars and ‘Meet the 

Book’ sessions.  

 

E-learning programs and recorded webinars remain available through Skyline.  

 

 

https://news.horizonnb.ca/

